Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

November 17, 2011  
Biscotti’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;

Vince Gildone  Laverne Goodge  Ed Koziol  Shaun Buehner  Fred Klingman  Randy Woodard  Dave Lemponen  Bill Strubbe  Steve Lee  Ron Valitsky  Robert Wilhelm  Aaron Lenart  Doug Starkey  Tom Lachey  John Wayman Sr. Neil LaRusch  John Jyurovat
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:
Chief Strubbe presented the report and stated that Monroe FD is paid up. Bills that were approved by the body included US Safety Gear and Warren Fire Equipment. Instructor fee of $100.00 was also paid.
Guests:
Neil LaRusch from Conneaut City Council attended the meeting.
Old Business:

Dale Arkenburg from Geneva Fire will take over the fire safety trailer. Chief Starkey requested a paid in full list for Dale.
New Business:
Oil/Gas Wells: Training is available. Membership is down. Great Lakes and IFCA. 911 funds will sunset December 2012. Efforts to keep it going at the current rate are under way.
Chief Koziol will attend the Ohio Fire Chiefs Volunteer Committee meeting on December 10th.

Committee:

CTAT: Funds have been cut by 50% and direction has not been sent out yet to the EMAs.
Hazmat: Some equipment that is in need of repair and service – short discussion followed.
Training: A 36 hour basic recruit fire class will start in January. Call ATech to register. An Instructor class will be held in the spring and students must take the knowledge test before the class.
Water Rescue: There is trailing in Conneaut at 8 AM. The Coast Guard has plans to hold Ice Rescue training in 2012.

CTAT: There has been a grant request for the county for CTAT funds which should be a group request.

Chief Koziol thanked Chief Starkey for the use of the Geneva Training building for the ATech class.

Good of the Order:
OSHA Fact Sheet was passed out regarding bin storage equipment safety and a swift water training flyer.
Meeting adjourned at 2009.

Next meeting is scheduled for January 19th in Geneva at Slyyders.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
